
 

 

 

The Centenary Spirit 
Our Connection to God and One Another   

 

 
 Dear Centenary Family:  
 As I write this, the rains continue to come 
down upon us, and we ask, will they ever stop? Of 

course they will stop, and we will be glad for them, 
as the yearsõ long drought is now over. God has 

provided for the creation God has made. òThe Lordõs voice is over the waters, 
the glorious God thunders; the Lord is over the mighty waters. The Lordõs 
voice is strong; the Lordõs voice is majesticé.The Lord sits enthroned over 

the floodwaters; the Lord sits enthro ned-King forever.ó (Psalm  29 ) 
 

 At this time of year in the church, we celebrate the ascension of Christ, following his  
resurrection  from among the dead , to the right hand of God. There, Christ is named òLordó 

over all things: politics, people, weather, all  creation. In fact, the 
churchõs most basic creed asserts  just that: òJesus is Lord!ó 

Because Jesus is Lord we know, as believers, that our faith in 
Him overcomes the world. òThese things I have spoken to you 
that in me you might have peace. In the world, you will have 

tribulation. But, be of good cheer: I have overcome the world!ó 
(John  16: 33 ) Because Christ has overcome the world, we know 

he sits enthroned over all things, and we know that for us, in all 
things, God will work together for good. This goes back to 
creation where God made all things ògoodó and looking forward, 

Christ will make all things new. òAnd this is the victory that has 
defeated the world, even our faith. Who defeats the world? Isnõt it 

the one who believes that Jesus is Godõs Son?ó 1 J ohn 5:4 -5 
 

 While the rains come down, many of our folks face major 
challenges to life and faith: serious sickness, loss and grief, 

anxiety and even despair about the future. For ourselves, and for 
each other, our calling is to believe and to live out the t ruth of 
the Gospel òthat nothing can separate us from the love of God 

that is in Christ Jesus, our Lord. Not death or life, not angels or 
rulers, not present things nor future things, not powers or height 

or depth, or any other thing that is created.ó And so, l et us pray 
for and encourage one another that òGod will strengthen us in 
our inner selves by the riches of his glory through the Spirit; that 

Christ will live in our hearts through faith and that we will have 
the power to grasp the width and length an d height and depth of 

the love of Christ and to be filled with all the fullness of God.ó 
(Ephesians 3:16 -19) When we pray for each other like this, we 
ennoble our own lives and serve others in the most effective way 

we can.  

Faithfully,  Pastor Keith  

Keith O. McArtor  
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http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.caregiving.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/gone_fishing.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.caregiving.com/2013/07/i-missed-my-fishing-buddy/&h=310&w=355&tbnid=iFJWYgFN_u4gkM:&zoom=1&docid=HdCkFtBpMSdZiM&ei=5Sg7U7PdF4PU2AX8sIDgAg&tbm=isch&ved=0CPsCEIQcMFk&iact=rc&dur=4567&page=9&start=85&ndsp=12
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Singing Is 

Good for Your 

Health!  
 

Charlotte recently 

saw this on 

Facebook and I thought it great to pass on. If you have ever 

thought about joining our choir at Centenary, here are some very good reasons 

(other than just liking to sing) why you should do so.  
 

1. Singing releases endorphins, which make you feel instantly happier. 
 

2. When you sing you release oxytocin, which is a natural stress reliever 

and is found to alleviate feelings of depression and loneliness.   
 

3. Tests have shown that singing improves heart rate visibility, which 

reduces the risk of heart disease.   
 

4. And, when singing with someone else, your heart rates can even sync 

together.   
 

5. Your posture will get straighter and you’ll gradually look more 

confident. 
 

6. And your feelings of safety and confidence increase when singing in a 

group. 
 

7. It’s actually a good workout. You’ll work out your lungs, improve your 

circulation, and tone your abdominal and intercostal muscles. 
 

8. Singing also has been proven to boost your immune system.   
 

9. And even if you’re already sick, just hum a little number and you’ll 

open up your sinuses and respiratory tubes.  
 

10. You’ll develop healthier breathing patterns (I once gave voice lessons 

to a young lady with cystic fibrosis; the lessons really did help, and her 

doctor recommended them.) 
 

11.  It’s been used as an all-natural way to help treat dementia, depression, 

and chronic pain. 
 

Now that you’ve read about some of the health benefits, what are you waiting 

for? Join the Centenary choir for a longer, happier, healthier life! Practice is 

Wednesday evenings at 6:30 p.m. in the choir room. 

 
DRAMA  

We are also starting to look at using drama in the 

church. If you have an experience in drama, or are just 

interested in participating in a few skits from time to 

time, see me, e-mail me at philipcomer0704@att.net or 

call me at 918-352-0953. 
 

Philip  
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Upcoming  

Events:  

 

 

× × × 
 

 

 
× × × 

 

VBS 
Monday, July 27 

– Friday, July 

31 

5:30 p.m. – 

7:30 p.m.  

Details in July 

Newsletter  

 

× × × 
 

Our days are happier  

when we give people 

a bit of our heart 

rather than a piece 

of our mind.  

Philip Comer  

Choirs strive to unite their voices 

together so as to make one clear 

melodious sound.  
(paraphrase of John Wesley)  

http://ideas.time.com/2013/08/16/singing-changes-your-brain/
http://barbershop.org/news-a-events-main/291-health-benefits-of-singing.html
http://life.nationalpost.com/2013/07/10/singing-has-the-same-calming-health-benefits-as-yoga-study-finds/
mailto:philipcomer0704@att.net


 

 

 

×  × All ChURCH 
PICNIC ×  × 

Our annual all -church picnic is 

scheduled for Sunday, June 7  at 

the Fort 

Gibson 

Campground 

(see map). We will meet for church 

service at 10:30  a.m. followed by a pot 

luck lunch that never disappoints. This is 

an ideal opportunity to get away for the 

day. Bring your boat, fishing gear, swim, 

or just enjoy the camp. Here are 

directions to the Centenary Cabin. Take 

the BA expressway east, then take the 

free road to Coweta or stay on Turnpike 

to Wagoner/Coweta exit. Continue East 

to Wagoneré 
 
 

 

 

Seminary at Centenary 
Despite the distraction of Mothers Day, Dr. Gary 

Peluso-Verdend, gave a thought-provoking 
presentation of the churchõs role in community 

outreach. 
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1NMCDQHMFRt  Anger 

There was a little boy with a bad temper. His father gave him a bag of nails and told him that 
every time he lost his temper, to hammer a nail in the back fence. 
The first day the boy had driven 37 nails into the fence. Then it gradually dwindled down. He 
discovered it was easier to hold his temper than to drive those nails into the fence. Finally the day 
came when the boy didn't lose his temper at all. 
 

He told his father about it and the father suggested that the boy now pull out one nail for each 
day that he was able to hold his temper. The days passed and the young boy was finally able to 
tell his father that all the nails were gone. 
 

The father took his son by the hand and led him to the fence. He said, "You have done well but see 
the holes in the fence? It will never be the same. When you say things in anger, they leave a scar 
just like these. It won't matter how many times you say 'I'm sorry', the injury is still there. A 
verbal wound is worse than a physical one because it damages the thinking of the brain." 
 

"People and friends are the very jewels of life. Guard and care for them. God will not care much 
about what you have done to improve yourself or your lot in life, only for what you have done for 
others." 

Anger  is a feeling, 
Forgiveness  is a decision, 

Gratitude  is the tool with which to master both. 
 

Ï          Ï          Ï          Ï          Ï 
 

Gospelfest at Centenary brought a joyous, inspiring 

performance to a small audience of music fans. Three groups 
entertained with old and new gospel 
songs.  
Beginning the evening, Eternity included 
many of the crowdôs favorites and even 
included one of their numbers from ñway back whenò. 
Sound Decision, who was new to many CUMC 

members, entertained with a 
variety of songs. Bobby 
Haggardôs Good News Band 

wrapped 
things up 
and created an audience sing-along with 
such standards as Poor Wayfarinô 
Stranger and Amazing Grace. Closing the 
evening with ice cream and sundae 
toppings made for the perfect finish. 
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June 2015  Calendar  

Sun. Mon. Tues. Wed.  Thurs.  Fri.  Sat.  
 

 

 

 

 

1 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

 
 

Eat Healthy  
nutrition class 

6:00 p.m. 

 

Good Timers  
10:00 a.m. 

Craft Group  
1:30 p.m. 

 

 

9ÏÇÁ #ÌÁÓÓ 
ρπȡσπ ÁȢÍȢ 

 
Bible Study  6:30 

p.m. 
Choir 6:30 p.m. 

Desiree Bab  

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Elissa Harvill  

 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

All Church 
Picnic at Fort 

Gibson 
Campground  

 

Maps in Narthex  

Eat Healthy  
nutrition class 

6:00 p.m. 

Trustees  6 p.m  . 
 
 
 

 

Bobby Payton  

9ÏÇÁ #ÌÁÓÓ 
ρπȡσπ ÁȢÍȢ 

 

Bible Study  6:30 
p.m. 

Choir 6:30 p.m 

 

UMW 
10 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Gary Crooms 

 

 

 

 

 

 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

Outreach  10 a.m. 
Young Hall 

 

 
 

Rebekah Rogers  

Eat Healthy  
nutrition class 

6:00 p.m 
. 

Finance 6 p.m 
 

 

 

 
 

 

9ÏÇÁ #ÌÁÓÓ 
ρπȡσπ ÁȢÍȢ 

 

Bible Study  6:30 
p.m. 

Choir  6:30 p.m. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bob Nance . 

 
 

 

 
 
 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
Outreach  10 a.m. 

Young Hall 

 

Newsletter 
Deadline  

 

 

 

 

 

9ÏÇÁ #ÌÁÓÓ 
ρπȡσπ ÁȢÍȢ 

 

Bible Study  6:30 
p.m. 

Choir  6:30 p.m 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

28  29  30  

 VBS 
Monday, July 27 – Friday, July 31  

5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.  

Details in July Newsletter   

 

  

 

 

 

Cynthia 

Campbell 

 
Coming Up  

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://4.bp.blogspot.com/-d4FXxiIBetw/UaqYr5p6btI/AAAAAAAACCA/7mi5TLOAMFo/s1600/June-daisies.png&imgrefurl=http://americantreasuretour.blogspot.com/2013/06/june-is-busting-out-all-over.html&h=314&w=590&tbnid=RF1U23aTpRfCAM:&zoom=1&docid=-u84cjYcjDV5tM&ei=A6I1U_CCJcKfyQGXk4HoDw&tbm=isch&ved=0CKABEIQcMBM&iact=rc&dur=661&page=3&start=17&ndsp=11
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.teenwritersbloc.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/06/closedforsummer_color.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.teenwritersbloc.com/2012/06/&h=555&w=550&tbnid=7ZEVn5SUxQOomM:&zoom=1&docid=wcnmASYrKXgpmM&ei=k6E1U6PuIeOIyAGUyoCgBA&tbm=isch&ved=0CDMQhBwwDjhk&iact=rc&dur=418&page=11&start=108&ndsp=13


 

 

 
 

Means of Grace   

In an effort to get the Newsletter printed and to the 
congregation prior to the 1st of each month, the Means of Grace 
will now be printed on a separate sheet of paper and available 
in the Narthex as soon as possible after the end of each month. 
Email subscribers will  
be sent a copy at the 
same time. 

 

  

 

 

  

  

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 

 

 

631 N Denver Ave 

Tulsa, OK 74106 
 

Phone: 

918-583-6988 
 

E-Mail:  
centenarymethodist@att.net 

 

Weôre on the Web! 
See us at: 

centenaryumctulsa.org 

and like us on Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/CentenaryTulsa 

 

Centenary United 

Methodist Church, Inc.  

631 N Denver Ave  

Tulsa, OK 74106  

mailto:centenarymethodist@att.net

